Minutes Special Meeting of the City Council, June 10, 2013


President Waddick called the regular meeting of the Waltham City Council to order at 8:00 P.M.  City Clerk Rosario C. Malone called the roll. Present at roll call were Councillors Brasco, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Tarallo, Stanley, Vizard and Waddick. (14)

The Clerk read the Council Prayer and then the President led the City Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Councillor Giordano requested a moment of silence for our men and women in the armed services serving around the world. A moment of silence was observed.

Rosario C. Malone, City Clerk read the call of the meeting. 

To: The Members of the City Council

and all interested parties, 

Under the provisions of Chapter 2, Article III, Section 2-47 of the General Ordinances of the City of Waltham, I hereby call a Special Meeting of the City Council in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 610 Main Street, Waltham on:

Monday 

June 10, 2013 
7:30 P.M.

For the purpose of commending  

Assistant City Clerk Kevin M. Ritcey.

for his years of dedicated service to the City as 

Councillor and Assistant City Clerk

Sincerely, 

Robert J. Waddick, 

City Council President

Councillor Ward Six 

Councillor Rourke moved to hear from off City Council members. On a voice vote, the motion was adopted. Councillor Rourke escorted Mayor McCarthy into the City Council Chambers. 
Councillor Rourke moved to have the City Clerk  read the resolution commending Assistant City Clerk Ritcey. 

The resolution thanked Assistant City Clerk Ritcey for seventeen years of valuable service. Assistant City Clerk Ritcey was a Councillor for many years before becoming Assistant City Clerk. 

Councillor Marchese thanked Kevin for being Kevin, honest, hard working and dedicated to his job as Councillor and Assistant City Clerk. Councillor Marchese will always remember Kevin's greeting "hi pal".

Councillor Logan stated growing up as a "southsider" he spent many a Friday night at Ritcey Seafood and worked with Kevin on many volunteer projects for St Jude's School. He also stated that the City Council would miss him greatly. 
Councillor Tarallo stated he would miss Kevin but he would be leaving in six months. They could go fishing.  He thanked Kevin's wife for all her understanding over the years and encouragement to Kevin and all his endeavors. 

Councillor Vizard thanked Kevin for his help being  a new Councillor, Kevin answered many questions for him.

Councillor Giordano was glad to hear Kevin was a breezer ( one who lives in Waltham but not born here) also.

Councillor LeBlanc stated her interaction with Kevin was always a pleasure and thanked him for all his help.

Councillor Stanley  thanked Kevin for his honesty, desire to help and years of helping St Jude's School, and for being  a stand up guy.
Councillor Doucette commented on Kevin's love of the New England Patriots.  dedication for  not retiring until after the special election. 

Councillor Darcy thanked Kevin for helping him with City Council matters. He also thanked Kevin's family.

Councillor Romard thanked Kevin for being a great Assistant Clerk.

Councillor McMenimen thanked Kevin and said he was from a great family, her being his cousin. She also was proud of his work ethic.

Councillor Waddick thanked Kevin for being Assistant City Clerk for 12 years. He also stated how Kevin treated people with courteously. 
Councillor Rourke presented Kevin with a plaque for his years of service and thanked Eileen Ritcey.

Assistant City Clerk Ritcey thanked the  Mayor, City Council, and the residents for  the privilege of serving the city. 

Councillor Tarallo moved to adjourn at 8:00 PM. On a voice vote, the City Council adjourned.
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